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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                      JULY 30, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Wednesday, July 30, 2019 in the Commissioners Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul George, Commissioner Kevin Boyd and Commissioner Gregory. Also present were Bobbie Abel, Auditor; David Lett, Attorney; Leo Padgett, Superintendent Martin County Highway; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Prosecutor Aureola Wright; Kim Showalter; Brent Roberts, BF&S; Mary Smith; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Joshua Hughett, Animal Control Officer; Vicki Wathen, Census.
Commissioner George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of July 16, 2019 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd with a second made by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Commissioner Gregory abstained.
Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory with a second made by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Commissioner Boyd requested an amendment be made to the July 16, 2019 minutes.  The amendment is as follows:  East Fork Water will not take possession of the water line past the meter. This amendment is in reference to responsibilities of the water line being placed by Ebenezer Youth Camp.
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the bi-weekly work report.  Current work was discussed.  Padgett stated a resident asked if they could place millings at the end of their driveway as the residents expense.  Commissioners agreed that they could proceed with the placement.  Padgett advised of a request to place old sludge oil along the county road in front of a residence.  Attorney Lett advised the Commissioners not to grant this request for environmental reasons.  Other counties have quit placing this product for those same reasons. Commissioner denied the placement of old sludge oil.  Land owners along 1180 E have been contacted and agree to the proposed widening of the road.  The Community Crossing Grant application has been submitted. Bids were opened and read out loud.  

Tractor Bids:  Hudson: $88,565.08                               Mower Bids:  Hudson: $64,411.08

                         Hopf: $79,950.00                                                             Hopf: $61,450.00 

                         Diamond Mower: $84,233.00                                        Diamond: $68,387.00

The bids from Hopf are contingent on the purchase of both items. Superintendent Padgett took the bids under advisement to verify the specifications requested.  

Aureola Wright, Prosecutor, informed the Commissioners that her staff recently attended a conference for child support in Indianapolis.  Before going they did a book drive and raised 597 books.  The Martin County Boys Scout also had a book a drive with their donation over 700 total books were taken to the Conference.  Prosecutor Wright also advised the Commissioners that an Audit was performed on the Child Support IV-D reimbursable fund and the audit determined that several claims were not previously submitted for reimbursement.  The State of Indiana Child Support Division have allowed the Prosecutor’s office to submit claims going back eight quarters in the amount of approximately $20,000.00 in which the County will receive 66% in reimbursement.  
Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer, gave the Sheriff Departments report.  Currently there are 82 inmates with 27 from Vigo County.

Vicki Wathen, 2020 Census, submitted a report on the progress being made with the 2020 Census Complete Count  Committee.  She will be attending a meeting with Jill Bond in the next two weeks.  The Census Bureau is currently recruiting for Census Takers.  The press conference will be sent out about the 2020 Census in the near future. 
Dave Lett, County Attorney, spoke with the Commissioners about the Jail Renovation Committee formation and the recommendation of having the Council name two members to be on the Committee.  The letter of granting Ebenezer Youth Camp permission to proceed with placement of water line was sent out. Attorney Lett updated the Commissioners concerning the Westgate properties which are being taxed in Crane Taxing District but actually reside within Perry Township boundaries.  Attorney Lett verified that  the Department of Local Government and the State Board of Accounts have no objection to moving the Westgate properties to Perry Township. Attorney Lett advised that the Auditor and Assessor work together to issue new tax statements.  The Redevelopment Committee approved moving Westgate to Perry Township during their meeting. Attorney let recommended that the Commissioners direct it to be done. A motion to approve moving Westgate properties from Crane Taxing District to Perry Township was made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed. Tim Kinder stated that the Commissioners still own land in the same area and to make sure all three owners of properties in the township be moved.  The impact on Crane will be discussed at a future meeting. Commissioner George asked Attorney Lett about the county junk yard ordinance.  The Ordinance for junkyards is Ordinance #2005-13. In the County Code book it in Chapter 10.  Commissioner George will have the Sheriff follow up on the matter.  Commissioner Gregory asked about the letters in support of land owners in the flood plane.  Attorney Lett advised that part of them had been mailed.
Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, submitted a report about the Midstate Corridor.  Kinder emailed the report to the Commissioners and Council.  There are public meetings being held August 5, 6, and 8 in Washington, French Lick and Jasper.  There are preliminary routes being evaluated through Martin County.  Economic benefit and impact studies for tier one will be completed summer of 2021.  They would like elected official engagement as part of the project. 
Bobbie Abel, Auditor, informed the Commissioners that the Martin County Website should be up and running by the next Commissioner meeting at the latest.  The Auditors office has been looking into the phone and internet issues that the Courthouse has been dealing with.  They are still getting quotes on a new phone system.  The internet slowness has finally been fixed.  She also advised that the State Board of Accounts have completed the 2018 Audit.  The exit interview was to be held August 8, 2019 @ 1:00pm has been changed to August 14, 2019 at 9:00 am.  Auditor Abel let the Commissioners know she had applied for a grant through the Martin County Community Foundation to fix and or replace the sidewalks around the Courthouse.
Important Dates: 
        Safety Meeting Wednesday, August 14, 2019 at 9:00 AM
 With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:29 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting will be Tuesday, August 13, 2019 @ 5:30  pm.
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